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Open Circle Unitarian Open Circle Unitarian   

Universalist Fellowship Universalist Fellowship   

July/august 2014July/august 2014  

 

The board has a concern about the 2014-15 budget approved at the 

Annual Meeting.  It contained a deficit of approximately $10,000 – 

the difference between income and expenses.  The board will do all 

that we can to monitor expenses, but we would appreciate any addi-

tional financial assistance that you may be able to provide.  It is our 

estimation that if each pledge unit (a.k.a., family) were to contribute, 

on average, approximately $22 per month more than they pledged, we 

could eliminate this shortfall. We are pleased that, to date, five fami-

lies have stepped forward to increase their pledges.  Thank you.  

Best wishes for a great summer. See you soon.  

 

Jeffrey Reed 
Home: 920-926-1664 
Work:  920-923-8759 

 

Ministerial Meanderings 
 
Recently, one Friday afternoon I was running some errands to prepare 

for my trip to General Assembly in Rhode Island.  I was listening to 

All Things Considered on the radio.  One of the pieces involved recent 

action by the Ohio Legislature and its governor to suspend the appli-

cability of certain requirements on Ohio utilities to produce approxi-

mately 25% of their energy from renewable sources.  This legislation 

is being promoted nationally by the American Legislative Exchange 

Council (ALEC), an organization funded in large part by the Koch 

Brothers and other representatives of the fossil fuel industry.  The 

argument is that these mandates will drive up the cost of electricity 

(conveniently forgetting the other costs from continued reliance on 

fossil fuels that are borne by society at large and are often conven-

iently hidden). 

 

That evening, I watched a recorded episode of Neil DeGrasse Tyson’s 

Cosmos in which he talks about the planet Venus and how it is an ex-

ample of the long range damage that can be done by the buildup of 

carbon dioxide in the atmosphere of this planet—citing strong evi-

dence of how human activity on Earth is a prime cause of the climate 

change being brought about by the discharge of even increasing 

amounts of carbon dioxide. 

 

Chief Noah Sealth (Chief Seattle) was reputed to have said “We be-

long to the earth, the earth does not belong to us.”  Whether or not he 

really said these particular words, they state an important truth.  The 

argument that we should not take action against carbon dioxide today 

because it might cause us some inconvenience is strikingly similar to 

Neville Chamberlain’s boast that he preserved “Peace in our time” as 

he caved into Hitler’s demands over the Sudetenland over 75 years 

ago. 
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President’s Message 

 
Dear Open Circle Friends, 
 
Summer is upon us.  Warm weather and rain and rain and rain - the 

week of June 15 our home rain gage showed over 7 inches.  We 

hope for a summer of bounty, fun, and growth.   

 

Our flower communion was beautiful.  Recent services have been 

inspirational and thoughtful.  Jim Jaeger provided a very personal 

view of Fathers’ Day in “Men as Fathers, Men as Sons;” while 

Brian Smith discussed morality and ethics in “Civil Religion: How 

Religion and Patriotism Are Linked in This Country, Past and Pre-

sent.”  The talent show was a great hit – thanks to Steve Cornelius 

for the coordination and to all who shared their talent! 

 

On Sunday, June 1st, we gathered for our congregational meeting.  

We had some important discussion and made some significant deci-

sions as a congregation. Thank you for your participation and your 

support. At the meeting, we  

 

Approved three changes to OCUUF By-Laws proposed by 

the Board.  They were approval of Proxy Voting, elimi-

nation of the specification of how many board members 

will be elected each year, and changes to the responsi-

bilities of the Nominating Committee to include leader-

ship development and proposing of slate of Nominating 

Committee members. 

Elected Board Members - Lisette Aldrich (2 years, 2014-15 

as Vice President); Linda Kirk (2 years, Member-at-

Large); John Morris (2 years, 2014-15 as Secretary); Jeff 

Reed (1-year, 2014-15 as President).  Nominating Com-

mittee members elected for 2014-15 were Paisley Harris, 

Earl Jewett, and Judy Goldsmith 

Approved the Proposed 2014-2015 Operating Budget includ-

ing the funding for a 1/4 time consulting minister. 

Voted to continue to engage Rev. Jim Jaeger to provide min-

isterial services for Open Circle during the 2014-15 year. 

Voted to engage in discussions with Fox Valley Unitarian 

Universalist Fellowship (FVUUF) and Green Bay Area 

Unitarian Universalist Fellowship regarding the possibil-

ity of congregational fusion. 

Voted to proceed to funding and installation of Solar Panels 

Jim Jaeger provided the final session of our Adult Religious Educa-

tion program on Unitarian Universalist History and Theology.  Our 

Caring Circle continues to operate.  The new small group ministry 

Chalice Circle program seems to be thriving – groups are meeting 

regularly.  The EarthSpirit group is active.  Our members active in 

Move to Amend have been gathering signatures on the petition.   
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Those who oppose action on global climate change argue that the evidence of human causality is not 100%.  Yet we have gone to war on 

much flimsier evidence—witness the Gulf of Tonkin Resolution and the non-existent WMD’s in Iraq.  Dick Cheney argued that even if the 

chance of WMD was only 1%, that justified the Iraq War.  Obviously, the evidence for the impact of human made carbon dioxide on global 

climate change is way more than 1%. 

 

OCUUF is to be congratulated on its decision to proceed with installing solar panels on our building.  (My suggestion to do the same at my 

Condo was greeted with a resounding “thud.”)  While our installation of the panels will not solve the problem of global climate change, it 

will stand as an example to the Fond du Lac community that we are willing to back up our words with deeds and that the rest of the commu-

nity should do the same. 

 

By the way, congratulations to the Fond du Lac Move to Amend group which meets at the fellowship and includes many OCUUF members 

for the statewide recognition it has gotten for its efforts to place a referendum on the overturning of Citizen’s United on the November 4 

ballot. Good work. 

 

These kinds of witness for Social Justice in our community is an important aspect of our mission as a Unitarian Universalist Congregation. 

 

I will be back to preach at OCUUF in August and will be in Fond du Lac on July 16 and August 13 for Office Hours at 5:00 p.m. on each 

date.  Have a good summer. 

 

Jim Jaeger, M.Div.   
Consulting Minister 
 

 

In Lieu of a ‘Meatless Monday ‘ Interview...In Lieu of a ‘Meatless Monday ‘ Interview... 

 

In lieu of an interview, I thought you might like to have one of my favorite summer recipes.  This comes from the 

Moosewood Cookbook but I've changed it a little.  I must be honest; I used to hate green beans, because when I was 

a child, the green beans I was familiar with were quite overcooked or came from a can.  This recipe calls for steam-

ing the fresh green beans until just tender.  If you happen to grow beans in your garden and are able to pick and pre-

pare the same day, they are even more delicious! 

                                                                               Enjoy! Jeanne McDowell 
 

Bermuda Salad – marinated fresh whole green beans and red onion 

slices    4-6 Servings    20-30 minutes to prepare 

 

Ingredients 

6 Tbsp olive oil 

3 to 4 Tbsp red wine vinegar 

2 medium cloves garlic, minced 

fresh black pepper, to taste 

1 ½ cups thinly sliced red onions 

3 cups boiling water 

1 ½ lbs fresh green beans, ends trimmed 

optional:  about ½ cup finely minced parsley 

 

 Directions 

 

1. Combine oil, vinegar, salt, garlic and black pepper in a medium-sized bowl. 

2. Place the sliced onion in a colander over the sink, and slowly douse it with 3 cups boiling water.  Drain thoroughly, and 

transfer to the marinade, mixing well. 
3. Steam the green beans until just tender, then immediately transfer to a colander and refresh them under cold running wa-

ter.  Drain well, and add to the marinade.  (You can also add in some finely minced parsley). 
Marinate for at least several hours, either refrigerated or at room temperature, stirring occasionally.  Serve cold or at room tem-
perature. 
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CONGREGATIONAL ANNOUNCEMENTSCONGREGATIONAL ANNOUNCEMENTS  

  

 Fusion Discussion Update 
By Jeffrey Reed 

 
As you recall, the vote at the Annual Meeting of the Congregation on June 1

st
 was overwhelmingly in favor of continuing the 

discussion of possible congregational fusion with Fox Valley U.U. F. and Green Bay Area U. U. F.  On Sunday, June 8, Mary 
Arrigoni, Lisette Aldrich and I traveled to Appleton to meet with representatives of the other two congregations.  

 

We had a good discussion with representatives from Fox Valley and Green Bay.   Chairing the meeting was Lou Hull 
(FVUUF).  It was agreed that all three congregations are willing to proceed with discussion of possible fusion.  All representa-
tives were very optimistic about the possibility of fusion.   

 

Fox Valley has been operating under a charge from their Board to explore possible fusion.  One of the outcomes of the fusion 
meeting in Appleton was the decision to establish a “Steering Committee” to coordinate activities.  It was agreed that the Steer-
ing Committee should be composed of two representatives from each of the congregations participating in the fusion discus-
sion.  Open Circle Board would appoint two representatives to the Steering Committee.  It is expected that the Steering Com-
mittee would probably meet monthly.  Additionally, it is expected that each Steering Committee member would serve as a 
“liaison” to one of the sub-committees and participate in that sub-committee’s work.  

 

It was agreed that there should be several sub-committees.  These would be working groups that would report to the Steering 
Committee and focus on particular areas in greater depth.  The following sub-committees were suggested:  Governance/
ByLaws, Staffing, Programming, Budget/Financials, and Communication.  Each sub-committee would have at least one repre-
sentative from each participating congregation.  A sub-committee may be larger, including persons with special expertise, or 
add persons to assist with a larger workload.  Each committee would select its chair who may, or may not, be the steering com-
mittee liaison.  Members of sub-committees need not be members of the boards of participating congregations.   

 

It was agreed that the Steering Committee should be formed by July 1.  It was also agreed that the Committee Charge should 
be drafted for each committee by September 1st.  The “charge” would include the Charter for the committee and define ex-
pected deliverables.  A proposed working target for fusion of July 2016 was suggested.   

 

It was agreed that the Steering Committee will provide a quarterly report on progress to each participating congregation.  

 

On Wednesday, June 11, the Open Circle Board discussed this report.  The board supported the direction taken.  It suggested 
persons to participate in the Steering Committee as well as sub-committees.   The board welcomes Open Circle volunteers 
who might be willing to participate on the sub-committees.   If you are interested in serving on a sub-committee, contact Board 
President Jeff Reed at jreed@marianuniversity.edu and indicate your preference.   

mailto:jreed@marianuniversity.edu
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Submitted by Tracy Abler 

Back by Popular Demand ς Dinners for 8! 

Open Circle is starting to have some important discussions about a possible fusion with Fox Valley and 

Green Bay UU Fellowships.  It will be good to keep our conversations alive, well informed, and honest.  

What better way than with a good dinner, good drinks, and good friends. 

After four years serving on the OCUUF board, I am exiting with a desire to serve this great fellowship in a 

different way.  I would like to organize Dinners for 8, perhaps quarterly.  

 To start, I am looking for two kinds of people: 

1.  People willing to host a Dinner for 8. 

2. People desiring to attend a Dinner of 8. 

I will do my best to match individuals or couples based on date and time preferences.   

Older youth are invited to come eat, socialize, and be heard as well.   

We are considering August or September for our first series of dinners. 

If you are interested in either of these possibilities, or would like more information,  

please contact me at tracyl.abler@gmail.com or call 920-602-2454. 
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Womenôs Coffee GroupðWOW (Women of Wis-
dom) usually meets on the first Monday of each 
month at Gift & Gab. The group will meet  on Mon-
day July 7 and August 4. 

 

 

 

Menôs Coffee Group  - MOP (Men of Power) 

The OCUUF Men’s Group  usually meets on the 
first Sunday of every month at OCUUF at 8:00 AM. 
Please contact John McDowell for further informa-
tion regarding events for this group. He can be 
reached at eastbrook06@gmail.com.   The group 
will meet on Sunday, July 6 and August 3. 

 

RE (Religious Education) 

Elementary RE classes  are held every Sunday at 
10 AM, September through June.  Middle School 
(MS) RE meeting dates are TBD.  Childcare is also 
available every Sunday, September through June. 

 

Book/Video Club:  The club will next meet on Sun-
day, 9/28 at 11:30 AM to discuss   “A Call to Action” 
by President Jimmy Carter.  Soup and salad will be 
available.  10/26 “Active Hope” by Joanna Macy; 
11/23 “The Untethered Soul” by Michael A. Singer. 
 
The Eco-Food Group  will meet on July 19 at 8 AM 
at the home of Lisette Aldrich.  During the coming 
year they will focus on providing six adult education 
programs for the fellowship at 9 AM before the ser-
vice.  3 programs in the Fall, 3 in the Spring, on top-
ics such as healthy eating, social justice issues of 
restaurant workers, sustainable agriculture and 
other food-related social and environmental justice 
topics. 
 
EarthSpirit is a group for those who have an in-
terest in Earth/Nature-centered spirituality, in-
cluding Wiccan, Native American and other Pagan 
paths.  The group celebrates the eight Pagan Sab-
bats with a gathering, ritual, and potluck feast. 
 
 
For additional information, please see the calen-
dars provided in this newsletter and more up-to-
date information provided on the OCUUF web-
site calendar at www.ocuuf.org 
  

Get involved at ocuuf!Get involved at ocuuf!  Service scheduleService schedule  

 
 
 

July 
 

7/20  Rev. Scott Prinster 
Coordinated by Audrey Linn 

 
 
 
 

August 
 

8/17 Jim Jaeger 
Coordinated by Sylvia Reed 

 
8/31  Rev. Scott Prinster 

Coordinated by Mary Arrigoni & Liz Woodworth-
Zanto 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

All services are held at OCUUF at 10 AM  

OCUUF  0N  YOUTUBEOCUUF  0N  YOUTUBE  

 
OCUUF now has a YouTube site page.  
Additional material will be added on a regular ba-
sis. The videos will typically be loaded by  the 
Thursday morning following the service. 
 

Check it out. 

Here is the link to the OCUUF YouTube site: 
 
http://www.youtube.com/ocuuf 

mailto:eastbrook06@gmail.com
http://www.youtube.com/ocuuf
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SUNDAY 

 

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY Thursday Friday  Saturday 

  

 

 

 

1 2 3 4 5 

6 

Men’s Coffee 

8:00 AM 

 

 

7 

Women’s 

Coffee  10 AM 

Gift & Gab 

 

 

8 9 

 

 

10 

 

11 

 

 

12 

13 

 

 

14 

 

 

15 16 

 

OFFICE 

HOURS w/Jim 

Jaeger 5-6:30 

PM 

 

 

Board Meeting 

6:30 PM 

 

17 18 

 

19 

Eco-Food 

Group meet-

ing, 8 AM at 

home of 

Lisette Al-

drich 

20 

10 AM 

Service, Rev. 

Scott Prinster 

21 22 

 

23 

 

 

24 25 

 

26 

 

Highway 

Clean-Up, 

Hwy 23 W & 

Cty Trk I 

8:30 AM 

27 28 29 30 31    

       

July 2014July 2014July 2014   
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SUNDAY 

 

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY Thursday Friday  Saturday 

 

 
    1 2 

3 

Mens Coffee 

Group, 8 AM 

 

 

4 

Women’s 

Coffee Group, 

10 AM Gift & 

Gab 

5 6 

 

7 8 

 

 

9 

10 

 

 

 

11 

 

12 13 

Board Meeting . 

6:30 PM 

 

Office Hours for 

Jim Jaeger 5-6 

PM 

14 15 16 

17 

10 AM  

Service, Con-

sulting Minis-

ter Jim Jaeger 

 

18 19 20 

 

 

 

21 22 23 

24 

  

 

25 26 27 28 29  30 

31 

10 AM  

Service 

Rev. Scott 

Prinster 

      

August August August 201420142014   



 8 

 

OPEN CIRCLE UNITARIAN UNIVERSALIST FELLOWSHIP 

BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

May 14, 2014—6:00 PM 

 
 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: 

 

Jeff Reed, President; Josh Moss, Vice President; Jeanne McDowell, Treasurer; Tracy Abler, Secretary; Mary Arrigoni, Sylvia Reed and 

Linda Kirk, Members at Large; and Jim Jaeger, Consulting Minister. 

 

OPENING REFLECTION AND CHALICE LIGHTING: 

Jeff opened with a reading from the hymnal, #548, Summer Warmth, by Helen Cohen. 

 

CHECK-IN:   

An ongoing agenda item that allows members to each briefly share with others how they are feeling this day, update on things going on, 

provide each other with support and understanding, and perhaps aid in the releasing of some significant things, which then allows us to have 

a productive and spirit-filled meeting. 

 

AGENDA REVIEW: 

Some additions and one correction was made to the revised agenda.  MOTION:  Approve the 05/14/2014 board meeting agenda.  Made by:  

J. Moss.  Seconded by:  T, Abler.  Approved unanimously. 

 

SECRETARY REPORT: 

MOTION:  Accept the April 16, 2014 meeting minutes.  Moved by: S. Reed.  Seconded by: J. Moss.  Approved unanimously. 

 

Review of April action items: 

The board will meet to confirm the wording of the bylaws in regards to a staggered replacement of board of directors every other year.  

To be done at current meeting. 
Jeanne will change column 1 of the financial report to be “current month” and the second column to be “year-to-date actual.”  Done. 

Jeff will write an article to put in the announcements requesting that service announcements be brief, but preferably that they be submit-

ted ahead of time for publishing; and that joys and concerns should not include political statements and be more about personal 

matters.  Additionally, he will ask service leaders to make a similar announcement.  Done. 

Jeff will finalize annual meeting documents and prepare for distribution at the May 4th pre-meeting.  Packets will be mailed to members 

not at the May 4th meeting.  Done. 

Jeff will talk to Madonna about the status of the 2.0 Committee. Done. 

Jeff will develop a ministerial survey evaluation and sent to the congregation. Done. 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT: 

Jeanne made note of some balances and transactions that may be in question: 

The child care cabinets have been purchased and installed, $800 from Vision Fund. 

Building Maintenance is over-budget because of a late winter snow removal charge of $560. 

Administration is over budget because of a $595 charge for withholding taxes; this will have its own line next budget. 

The Minister expenses are under budget, but because two months of Jim’s contract carry into the next fiscal year, July and August. 

 

MOTION:  Accept the Treasurer’s report ending April 30, 2014 as prepared.   Moved by: J, Moss.  Seconded by: S. Reed.  Approved unani-

mously. 

 

Special offerings were discussed.  It was decided to give half of the cash offerings from May 18 th to Ebony Vision for their Juneteenth 

event.  If needed, we would supplement enough, from Charitable Contributions, to make at least a $100 donation.  Additionally, it was de-

cided to give NAMI a $200 contribution from Charitable Contributions.  MOTION:  Approve the above transactions from Charitable Con-

tributions.  Motion made by:  M. Arrigoni.  Seconded by:  S. Reed.  Approved unanimously. 

 

ACTIONS:  Jeanne will get the Juneteenth information to Jane for the weekly announcements and bulletin.  Tracy will get a mailing 

address for Ebony Vision for Jeanne and Jane. 

 

BUDGET, 2014-2015: 

To date, there have been 22 pledges, totaling $36,400, with the majority in the $1,000 - $3,000 annual pledge range.  There will be a follow-

up email to those who have not yet made a pledge, and later, a phone call. 

 

The Finance Committee will meet to review the 2013-2014 end of the year balance and discuss what best to do with it as far as maintaining 

it or moving it. 
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CONSULTING MINISTER’S REPORT: 

Jim reported that his Adult RE classes are done, as well as the Building Bridges classes.  Three small group ministries have started; they 

meet on different days of the week – Sundays, Mondays, and Thursdays. Jeff shared the ministerial survey results with Jim. 

 

DEBRIEFING FROM COMMUNITY MEETING, MAY 4TH: 

No updates. 

 

FUSION: NEXT STEPS IN DISCUSSION PROCESS: 

Roger met with Ripon.  They had the same initial questions and concerns as we do. We do not know the progress between Appleton and 

Green Bay.  We will vote on whether to continue conversations at the Congregational Meeting on June 1.  Jeff will touch base with Roger to 

see if he has any more information before the meeting.  This vote will be by secret ballot. 

ACTION:  Josh will get colored paper or index cards for ballots. 

 

COMMON GROUNDS TEAM: 

The board developed a list of recommended people to serve on this team. 

ACTION:  Linda will contact the people, who have recommended to the Common Grounds Team, by the next board meeting. 

 

BYLAWS: 

There was discussion and recommendation for the following changes to the bylaws: 

Article VI: Officers and Board of Director’s:  The board elected to omit the line specifying how many directors are to be elected odd- 

and even-numbered years.  To avoid confusion and error, the sentence will end with “terms of the Directors shall be staggered.” 

A new article, to follow VI, outlining the role of the nominating committee to include identifying candidates for leadership training and 

assist in the development of congregational leaders will be added. 

We will allow proxy voting and Jeff will develop this procedure to be added to our bylaws. 

MOTION:  Present the above three changes to the bylaws and take to vote at the June 1st congregational meeting for approval.  Made by: 

T.Abler. Seconded by: J. Moss.  Unanimously carried.  A 2-week notice to the congregation is required to make bylaw amendments. 

ACTION: Jeff will send a notice to the congregation of the addition to the meeting agenda by 5/18/2014. 

 

WEBSITE UPDATES: 

A couple of places were found that needed updating on our web site.  A list will be started and when the majority of anticipated changes 

happen, we will request the updates.  There is a cost every time we request a change so we will wait until we have more. 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION UPDATES: 

Furnishings:  The board reviewed a proposal for additional tables and chairs in the two RE rooms.  The estimates are approximately 

$250 over budget and there is concern about cost and possibly other options. 

MOTION:  Table the furniture discussion for the next board meeting.  Made by:  T. Abler.  Seconded by:  J. Moss.  Carried unanimously.  

Of note, we may be able to recuperate some costs after sale of the old tables. It is possible that Hospitality would cover the costs of a table 

and chairs (approx.. $350), otherwise these furniture expenses will be taken from the  Vision Fund. 

Youth Midwest Leadership School: MWLS is the 3rd week in July.  We have one youth in the congregation interested in attending.  

ACTION:  Linda will talk to Steve Cornelius about seeking other interested youth in MWLS, and recommend them to the Nomi-

nating Committee. 

 

REVIEW OF NEW ACTION ITEMS: 

Jeanne will get the Juneteenth information to Jane for the weekly announcements and bulletin.  Tracy will get a mailing address for 

Ebony Vision for Jeanne and Jane. 

Josh will get colored paper or index cards for ballots. 

Linda will contact the people, who have recommended to the Common Grounds Team, by the next board meeting. 

Jeff will send a notice to the congregation of the addition to the meeting agenda by 5/18/2014. 

Linda will talk to Steve Cornelius about seeking other interested youth in MWLS, and recommend them to the Nominating Committee. 

  

CLOSING: 

The board meeting was concluded at 8:40 p.m. 

 

CHECK OUT AND ADJOURNMENT: 

Sylvia was Process Observer.  Linda was Time Keeper.  Everyone checked out. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Tracy Abler, 

Board Secretar 
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BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

June 11, 2014 

6:30 PM 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                         

                       

 

                                                                                                           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: 

Jeff Reed, President; Jeanne McDowell, Treasurer; Tracy Abler, Secretary; Mary Arrigoni, Sylvia Reed and Linda Kirk, Members at Large;  

and Jim Jaeger, Consulting Minister. 

 

BOARD MEMBER ABSENT: 

Josh Moss, Vice President. 

 

GUESTS: 

Lisette Aldrich and John Morris, incoming board members, July 2014 – July 2016. 

Steve Cornelius, Religious Education Director. 

Tom Schuppe, for follow-up discussion on solar panels. 

 

OPENING REFLECTION AND CHALICE LIGHTING: 

Linda opened with a reading called, In this Small Flame Dwell, by Jean Wahlstrom. 

 In this small flame dwell: 

the beacon light of lanterns guiding travelers home; 

the warmth of hearth fires tended through the generations; 

the transforming energy of furnaces and the power and life of our sun. 

May these blessings— 

warmth and light and life-giving energy— 

be kindled in each of us. 

 

WELCOME TO INCOMING BOARD MEMBERS: 

Lisette Aldrich and John Morris were welcomed and presented binders with important documentation.  Returning board members  

received some updates to their binders. 

 

CHECK-IN:   

An ongoing agenda item that allows members to each briefly share with others how they are feeling this day, update on things  

going on, provide each other with support and understanding, and perhaps aid in the releasing of some significant things, which  

then allows us to have a productive and spirit-filled meeting. 

 

AGENDA REVIEW: 

Jeff presented an overview of the agenda.  Three items were added to Other Urgent Business.  Agenda approved unanimously. 

 

SECRETARY REPORTS: 

Minutes of the May 5th Community Meeting and May 5th Special Board Meeting were reviewed.  MOTION:  Accept the May 5,  

2014 meeting minutes.  Moved by: S. Reed.  Seconded by: J. McDowell.  Approved unanimously. 

 

Minutes of the May 14, 2014 Board Meeting minutes were reviewed.  MOTION:  Accept the May 14, 2014 meeting minutes.   

Moved by: M. Arrigoni.  Seconded by: J. McDowell.  Approved unanimously. 

 

Review of May action items: 

Jeanne will get the Juneteenth information to Jane for the weekly announcements and bulletin.  Tracy will get a mailing address for 

 Ebony Vision for Jeanne and Jane.  Done 

Josh will get colored paper or index cards for ballots.  Not done; white index cards were used. 

Linda will contact the people, who have recommended to the Common Grounds Team, by the next board meeting.  Done. 

Jeff will send a notice to the congregation of the addition to the meeting agenda by 5/18/2014.  Done. 

Linda will talk to Steve Cornelius about seeking other interested youth in MWLS, and recommend them to the Nominating Committee.  

 Done. 
 

TREASURER’S REPORT: 

Financial reports ending 5/31/2014 were reviewed.  Of note, Jeanne reported that our yellow pages ad was not recorded as being canceled so  

there was a charge for past advertising, but this service has been discontinued and we should not expect further charges.  $101.00 was raised  

from special offering for donation to Ebony Vision’s Juneteenth event. 

MOTION:  Accept the Treasurer’s report ending May 31, 2014 as prepared.   Moved by: T. Abler.  Seconded by: M. Arrigoni.  Approved  

unanimously. 

          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 11 

 

BUDGET, 2014-2015: 

Our approved budget is $10,000 under, meaning we have less budgeted income than what is needed to cover our expenses.  Options to  

remedy this were discussed, to include making followup phone calls to those who have not made a pledge.  It was then discussed that we  

might go back to the fellowship and ask those able to up their pledge.  Of note, if each of our 38 giving units were able to pledge an additional $22 per 

month, we would reach our goal. 

ACTION:  Jeff will write an article for weekly announcements, outlining our $10,000 shortfall with the approval of the option A  

budget – with a minister.  He will ask members to consider upping their pledge, and provide the information on what that possible  

breakdown might look like for 38 pledging units. 

 

The Finance Committee will be meeting on June 16th to examine most appropriate uses of our funds, and ways to maintain and grow them. 

 

CONSULTING MINISTER’S REPORT: 

Jim reported that had a conversation with Kris Evert about possible youth RE programs.  Ripon is interested in Our Whole Lives (OWL).  

 Jeff discussed the minister survey results with Jim.  Jim is planning to meet with Service Planning to discuss his services.  One planned  

sermon will be on the Six Sources of the UU faith, followed by opportunities for deeper discussions.  He is also looking for more  

opportunities for Informal meetings with people.  He has missed most of the coffee hour gathering because of his work with the youth  

program following the services.  Jim does suggest offering another “Articulating Your UU Faith” program.  He’d also like to provide a  

series of conversations about commonalities in different faiths.  He requests a mid-year evaluation  in January 2015.  New Member 

 Sunday is June 15th. 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION COMMITTEE: 

The RE Committee charged Linda to go through Steve’s job description and perform an evaluation.  This was performed on June 10th  

and Linda shared her results with the board.  There are no concerns, only positive comments.  The question was raised as whether or not 

 the RE Committee needs an assigned chairperson, considering Steve has been functioning as chair, to include preparing the agenda.  It  

was decided that since the RE Committee has Steve as director and a board liaison in Linda, an additional chairperson is not needed.   

Steve challenges the board to look at how they raising awareness of our RE program and explore more promotion, publicity.  

 

Steve provided a report on child care and the elementary, middle school, and high school programs.  There are six paid staff that will r 

equire an evaluation.  Linda will work with Steve on these.   A review of the work of the RE Committee over the past year was also 

 reviewed. 

 

No qualified (dependent on age) youth who have expressed an interest in attending Youth Midwest Leadership School. 

 

DEBRIEFING FROM ANNUAL MEETING, JUNE 1ST: 

Our solar panel consultant has met with an accounting firm, who find that what we are doing is acceptable.  However, Tom reported that 

 another option for funding was introduced – a private membership, LLC.  This option would be more flexible and allow tax credits to  

all.  This option will be discussed with the Finance Committee when they meet on June 16th.  The following are the next steps: 

Have a structural analysis of the roof by an architect.  This cost is included in the cost estimate. 

If we are architecturally sound, the team will start to solicit donations and get financial commitments.  We will want at least  

50% of the total cost in donations with the balance from the Vision Fund. 

Get all agreements signed with assistance of an attorney.  We will use an attorney in the Madison area, who is familiar with t 

hese concepts.  This will be an added cost. 

The board continues to support the work of the Solar Panel team and their decisions. 

 

CONGREGATIONAL FUSION UPDATES: 

Lisette, Mary, and Jeff attended a Fusion meeting on June 8th.  Jeff sent the board members and committee chair persons the results of  

that meeting.  To start, a steering committee will be formed, consisting of two representatives from each congregation.  He is recommend- 

ding 2-year terms to the steering committee, considering a target start for operating as fused congregations is July 2016.  Additional  

subcommittees will be formed later in the areas of:  Governance, Staffing, Programming, Financials, and Communication.  At least one 

 member from each congregation is asked to serve on a subcommittee.  It was recommended that Jeff serve on the steering committee,  

especially given his past work with the MidAmerica Region merger; Jeff is interested.  Mary is also interested, but willing to defer to 

 anyone else interested, preferably someone with more OCUUF history and/or a past leader.  ACTION:  Jeff will forward his email to J 

udy and other past leaders who were not included in the original email. 
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COMMON GROUNDS TEAM: 

Jeff admits that we neglected to give a clear charge to Linda in forming this team and therefore developed a draft of a detailed charge 

 that articulates the expectations of the Common Grounds Team’s work.  The board likes Jeff’s draft.  Linda and her team will finalize a  

draft proposal and present to the board by December. 

ACTION:  Jeff will send Linda his resources/documents on ways five other congregations have approached this. 

 

FOOD FOR THOUGHT PROGRAM: 

Food for Thought provides nutritious and child-pleasing nonperishable breakfasts, lunches and snacks for elementary children on the  

weekends and holidays during the school year.  There is dire need for food or monetary donations now that school is out. Jeanne  

requested that we donate $200.00 from our Charitable Contributions Fund.  A motion was made and seconded, but Tracy suggested we  

increase the donation to $400.00.  Motion:  Donate $400.00 from Charitable Contributions to the Food For Thought Program, through  

the FDL Food Pantry.  Moved by:  T. Abler.  Seconded by: S. Reed.  Motion carried unanimously. 

 

OTHER URGENT BUSINESS: 

Update to conflict resolution meeting, facilitated by Dan Wiseman.  Jeff and Jim attended with the two involved members.  It was  

thought that Dan did a good job framing the discussion in a positive way.  It was a good facilitated meeting, and involved parties  

were able to articulate their concerns.  There are hopeful outcomes with both agreeing to move forward and work with each other. 

New Member Invitation:  Two new member invitation/welcome letters were briefly reviewed.  Jim decided that he would take the 

 time to draft one using these two documents and email the board for agreement. 

Dinners for Eight:  Lisette reported that she has been hearing, from some members, an interest in another session of Dinners for  

Eight.  It was thought that a good topic for discussion would be the fusion process and that Dinners for Eight could become more  

routine (quarterly?) during the Fusion process over the next 2 years.  Tracy and Lisette are interested in organizing these, as well as 

 Liz Zantow and possible some others from the Service Planning Committtee.  A goal for August dinners was set.  ACTION:   

Tracy will take the lead in organizing these and announce in the newsletter and weekly announcements.  She will contact people  

expressed to have interest. 

 

REVIEW OF NEW ACTION ITEMS: 

 Jeff will write an article for weekly announcements, outlining our $10,000 shortfall with the approval of the option A budget –  

with a minister.  He will ask members to consider upping their pledge, and provide the information on what that possible breakdown 

 might look like for 38 pledging units.  Done 

Jeff will forward his email recapping the Fusion meeting of June 6th to other past leaders, not included in the original email, to see  

if anyone else is interested in joining him on the Steering Committee. 

Jeff will send Linda his resources/documents on ways other five congregations have approached use of a Common Grounds  

Tracy will take the lead in organizing Dinners for Eight and announce them in the newsletter and weekly announcements.  She will 

 contact people expressed to have interest.  A goal of August dinners was made. 

 

CLOSING: 

The board meeting was concluded at 9:00 p.m. 

 

CHECK OUT AND ADJOURNMENT: 

Mary was Process Observer.  Sylvia was Time Keeper.  Everyone checked out. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Tracy Abler, 

Board Secretary 
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Unitarian Universalist Unitarian Universalist   

Guiding PrincipalsGuiding Principals  

1. The inherent worth and dignity of every person; 

2. Justice, equity, and compassion in human relations; 

3. Acceptance of one another and encouragement to spiritual growth in our congregations; 

4. A free and responsible search for truth and meaning; 

5. The right of conscience and the use of the democratic process within our congregations and in  

society at large; 

6. The goal of world community with peace, liberty, and justice for all; 

7. Respect for the interdependent web of all existence of which we are a part. 

Contact InformationContact Information  

Open Circle Unitarian Universalist FellowshipOpen Circle Unitarian Universalist Fellowship  

 
19 E Third St 
Fond du Lac WI  54935 
Phone: (920) 924-8598 
Email:  ocuuf@tds.net 
 
Consulting Minister 
Jim Jaeger,  
OpenCircleMinister@gmail.com 

Board Members:  
President: Jeff Reed 
Vice President: Lisette  
Aldrich  
Secretary: John Morris 
Treasurer: Jeanne 
McDowell  
Members-at-Large: Mary 
Arrigoni, Linda Kirk, Sylvia 
Reed  

Committees and Chairs 
New to UU Team: Lisette Aldrich and 
Madonna Bowman 
Religious Education: Steve Cornelius 
Service Planning: Audrey Linn 
Hospitality: Jane Dennis 
Facilities: John McDowell 
Eco Food Group: Karen Lindberg-
Schuppe 
Menôs Group: J. McDowell & T. Schuppe 
Green Sanctuary: John McDowell 
Décor: Bev Gudex 
Book/Video Club:  Bev Gudex 
Womenôs Coffee Group: Mary Arrigoni 
Nominating: Judy Goldsmith, Paisley  
Harris, Earl Jewett 
Earth Spirit Group:  Josh Moss, P. Harris 
Newsletter Editor: Jane Ricchio 

Open circle mission statement 

We come together as Open Circle Unitarian Universalist Fellowship, open to experi-
encing transcendent mystery and wonder, honoring diversity and religious freedom. 
We come to pursue Unitarian Universalismôs prophetic vision of peace, justice, com-
passion and sustainability and to create Beloved Community. 

Open Open   

Circle Circle   

Vision Vision 

StatementStatement  

 
To be a  

transforming  
presence in the 

lives of  
individuals and 

the  
Fond du Lac  
community. 

newsletter submissions 

Please send submissions for the newsletter to Jane Ricchio via email at ocuuf@tds.net   Please 
include the word ñnewsletterò in the subject line.  
 

Open circle is on facebook!  ’like’ us at:  

  https://www.facebook.com/pages/Open-Circle-Unitarian-Universalist-Fellowship/115997188421362?fref=ts 

 

Check out our website at:  http://www.ocuuf.org 

mailto:OCUUF@tds.net

